Matters Arising from Amenities and Open Spaces Meeting 10th September 2025
· Street lighting for Nep Town Road
Installation of the additional lighting column is underway. The column is in position but due to difficulties locating the mains electricity source, connection of the lighting head has been delayed. 
· Cemetery Lighting
Continues to be monitored.
· Cemetery planting. 
A cemetery planting plan is awaited from Cllr Chandler
· Path from tennis club to leisure centre car park.
Quotations for the footpath surfacing from the tennis club to the leisure centre car park will be obtained once the hedge has been significantly cut back to increase the path width. 
· Bishop Lane
A quotation is still awaited for renovation of the planting beds.

To note
The youth club rescheduled their street collection on the Village Square to the 4th October due to bad weather. Permission was given. 

The committee gave permission via email for the leisure centre to arrange hedge planting at the padel courts. This was due to a decision being needed before the October meeting. 

